
minutes 
SHAC-School Health Advisory Committee 
11.15.2017 12:09 – 1:10 CISD Board Room 
Facilitator Tammy Bright 
Note taker Cheri McCullough 

Attendees 
Tammy Bright, Kim Chance, Bill Allen, Katie Cunningham, Christi Gregory, Lori 
Johnson, Ty Roady, Andrea Turner, Dr. Abby Treesh, Cynthia Ramirez, Wendy 
Elliott, Fernando Rodriguez, Chris Hommel and guest:  Blake Glenn 

Welcome – Tammy Bright 
 Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes * 
Committee members silently read minutes from September 20, 2017. 
Amendment to September 20, 2017 minutes-should state:  TEA says:  Child with live bugs can stay at 
school. 
Christi Gregory made a motion to approve; Andrea Turner seconded; motion carried. 
New Disinfectant Machine – Blake Glenn 
Electrostatic sprayer is the new disinfectant machine used in the district 
Drastically reduces staph infections; 65% less chemicals; 70% faster application  
Oxvir is the chemical used – kills things in 5 minutes and completely dries in 10 minutes 
CISD was the second district to test when it was first ruled out 
CISD has acquired thirteen (13) machines  
2017-2018 Immunization Report – Christi Gregory 
CISD nurses work hard to ensure all students have their immunizations up to date 
99-100% compliant as compared to other districts in the state of Texas 
Flu Season Preview – Christi Gregory * 
Watched Handwashing videos for both Elementary and Secondary 
If three (3) or more students are absent in an Elementary classroom, investigate to see if the absences 
are for the same reason 
In Secondary, if there is a drop of 10% per grade level an investigation occurs 

Fever is 100° or above, student must go home and not return until fever free for 24 hours without 
medication as mandated by CDC, Centers for Disease Control, which is CISD’s board policy 
Lice Notification Letter Update – Christi Gregory * 
Letters sent to campus October 31, 2017 in English and in Spanish 
Wellness Plan – Tammy Bright* 
Adopted by the Board at the September meeting 

Specific roles were assigned to update the Wellness Policy  

Worth the Wait Program – Katie Cunningham 
This is an abstinence based program taught by science teachers for 6th, 7th and 8th graders adopted from 
Scot & White will be taught for two (2) weeks in December – parents can opt out 

Parent Meeting scheduled for November 28, 2017 at 6:00 pm in the Board Room at the Administration 
Building where Dr. Morton and Dr. Harman will be in attendance for any questions 
This is a scripted curriculum that is in line with TEA, Texas Education Agency 
There has been discussions of teaching students CPR 

*denotes handouts 


